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Pastorės Pen ... 

Dear Friends in Christ,   

 Think about this statement in these challenging times.  It is an observation by Church Consultant, Carey 
Neiuwhof.  ñIt looks like people are losing their minds.  2020 seems more polarized, partisan, angry, bizarre, and 
downright weird.ò  ñI wish I could tell you Christians were the healing agents just now, but that is not the case.  
Christians have been sucked up into the nastiness, division, and partisanship along with everyone  else.  Often 
Christians arenôt providing an alternative to the anger and outrage, they are fueling it.ò  ñThe world is watching.  
Your friends are watching and listening, and so are unchurched people.ò 
 And as an exclamation point, he says, ñHere is whatôs at stake: ñWhen Christians lose their minds, people 
lose their faith.  I shudder to think how many people are losing faith right now because Christians are losing their 
minds and loosing opinions online.ò 
 There are three reasons why this matters and five things we can do about it. 
Influence takes years to build and seconds to lose.  Ask someone caught in a scandal how a career built 
over many years can be destroyed in an instant.  With every post, rant, video, text, sermon, tweet, or link 
to some weird website, your credibility is at stake and your Christian influence may be lost, and so your 
Christian mission. 

Despite what you may think, God is not a Republican, Democrat, or Independent; Conservative, 
Liberal, or Socialist.  Five minutes in the New Testament would tell us that the church should include 
people who are different than we are, economically, racially, socially, and these will vote differently.  
God transcends all our human political categories and has proven in the scriptures that God is always on 
the side of the oppressedé the have-nots, rather than the haves.  The church does not exist to elect or 
defeat politicians.  It exists to glorify Christ and grow his kingdom (which is an alternative kingdom) in 
the world.   

The Church is an alternative to culture, not a reflection of culture.  People donôt just want to know what 
you think is right, they want to know what is real.  As a Christian we are not pointing to ourselvesé we 
are pointing people to Jesus.  We are having a very difficult time separating our opinions and the opinions 
of others, from what is real.  Opinions are often proven wrong over the course of timeé what is real is 
always real.  We can give our opinions in a loud voice, but it wonôt cut it.  Getting louder will erode the 
influence of the voice of the church and will cause people to lose faith.   

 
This is important, so I am taking two pages.  WHAT CAN WE DO?  This is not an easy problem.  Aleksandr 
Solzhenitsyn wisely wrote long ago: ñIf only there were evil people somewhere insidiously committing evil 
deeds, and it were necessary only to separate them from the rest of us and destroy them.  But the line between 
good and evil cuts through the heart of every human being.ò  This is just another way of saying, as the Bible 
says, ñAll have sinned and fallen short of the glory of God.ò  In other words, if I am not careful, I become part of 
the problem.  With some restraint, humility, sobriety, and wisdom, we can become part of the solution.  
 
Here are five suggestions for these challenging days. 
Focus on timeless truths more than temporary viewpoints.  Viewpoints change.  Truth never changes.  
The more deeply your viewpoint and your politics are anchored in timeless truths, the more accurate and 
powerful they will be.  The more deeply your viewpoint and your politics are anchored in opinions, the 
more likely they are to crash. 

Sleep on it and pray about it.  A lot of what is being shared these days is emotional.  They want your heart 
to beat faster.  They want you to feel upset, crushed, even angry.  Not much good happens when you are 
upset and act on the spur of the moment. The situation is often made worse.  So, here is a rule:  Sleep on 
it and pray about it.  As that time passes and you are in prayer, something happens:  Miraculously, you 
get your brain back.  You have lost nothing, and you  likely gained much: grace, dignity, integrity, 
balance.  If Christians prayed as much as they talked, we would have a different church.   And you will 
find yourself saying  less and less, ñI wish I had never done that, or I wish I had never said that. 
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                                    Pastorės Pen, continued 
Start confessing and stop blaming and shaming.  The New Testament talks frequently about confession.  The 
act of confession is part of the movement of the church in its liturgy.  Today, there seems to be a movement 
toward not confessing our sins, while blaming others for theirs.  Few people make apologies, taking responsi-
bility and confessing.  Then after becoming aware and dispatching of what Jesus called the log in our own eye, 
perhaps we can really help  with the speck in the eye of our brother or sister. 

Start real relationships with people who are different than you.  For those of you who use social media, did 
you know that that media will find you more content that agrees with you, so you can convince yourself that 
you are right?  We love to be told we are right, and that others are wrong.  The best way to become more 
thoughtful and empathetic and understanding is to BUILD BRIDGES.  Get around real people who are differ-
ent than you: Who vote differently than you, think differently than you, and look differently than you.  How 
many of you have been able to hang around with non-whitesé to learn the issues from their side of the con-
text?  We would be surprised what we would learn.   

Ask yourself, ñFive years from now, what will I wish I had done?ò  I love this suggestion.  I call it ñTaking the 
long look.ò Always remember this: The moral arc of Godôs universe is always bent toward justice.  God 
would not allow Hitler to last.  God will not allow communism to last.  Oh, for a short while it may seem to 
triumph, but never forever.  Sooner or later, the change will come, and so the Christian must search out the 
high road.  It isnôt always the easy road, but it is always the best road.   

 
Never forget, Christiansé the world is watching.  As the world seems to be losing its mind, letôs choose to remain 
calm and bear witness to our faith with steady temperament.  When Christians lose their minds, people lose their faith.  
So, letôs bring energy and vision to the solutions as we pray for a better day. 
 

 
 

Better Disciples, More Disciples, 
Yours in Christôs love, 
 
 
 
Pastor Roger 

 
YOUR BUMC ADMINISTRATIVE TEAM  
   Roger Mentzer, Pastor 
   Sean Garner, Director Discipleship Ministry 
   Kim Piper, Director Congregational Care 
   Dr. Ronald Dyer, Chancel Choir Director 
   Natalie Smith, Childrenôs Choir Director  
   Trish Bowersox, Preschool Director 
   Julie Spyker, Childrenôs Ministry 
   Sue Sharp, Child Care Coordinator 
   Linda Reed, Office Manager 
   Steve Navaroli, Administrative Assistant  
 



The Lamplighter - October 2020  Page 4 

 
Life Under the Clock Tower  

ONLINE WORSHIP 
1) ON LINE GIVING 
The on-line giving partnership with Vanco has increased to in-
clude: web and phone donations.. You can find all these options 
here: http://gotobethlehem.org/give 
 
2) EMAIL PRAYER REQUESTS / PRAISES ACCOUNT 
Our members now have the ability to forward prayer requests and 
praises by emailing: prayer@gotobethlehem.org 
       
3) THE EXCHANGE é Much like the ñfreeò section of Craigslist-
  The Exchange found here: http://gotobethlehem.org/donate 
    
4) RIGHT NOW MEDIA  / UPPER ROOM 
Great on-line resources to help people grow while at home.  
Right Now Media (video) http://gotobethlehem.org/rightnow   
Upper Room (devotional) https://www.upperroom.org/devotionals 
  
5) ON LINE WORSHIP SERVICE 
Each Friday we will forward the congregation (via email) the 
ñbulletinò for the weekend. Each Saturday by 6pm we will post on 
our home page an interactive worship experience on our website: 

http://gotobethlehem.org 
 

Common Grounds   
is open again 

Monday ð Friday 
From 8:00 am to 4:00 pm 

Come see us 

http://gotobethlehem.org/give
mailto:prayer@gotobethlehem.org
http://gotobethlehem.org/donate
http://gotobethlehem.org/rightnow
https://www.upperroom.org/devotionals
http://gotobethlehem.org/
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                                        Life Under the Clock Tower  

                {ƛǎǘŜǊǎ {ŜǊǾƛƴƎ {ƛǎǘŜǊǎ                      
 
The Sisters 
never stopped 
working 
because of the 
Covid-19 
pandemic. 
Sisters Serving Sisters met on Wednesday, 
September 2, 2020. It is truly amazing what a 
few hearts and hands can do for those in need. 
It is certainly nice to be back together working 
for this worthy cause. 
Happy bags were packed and sent to Mission 
Central the following week. A total of 292 happy 
bags were donated. WOW! The Sisters are a 
dedicated group with capable hands and loving 
hearts.  
If you care to join us, the next meeting will be 
on Wednesday, October 7, 2020. Please feel 
free to stop by the old fellowship hall between 
9:00 am ï 2:00 pm to learn more about this 
mission project. No sewing experience is 
necessary. You may also contact Cindy Landis 
at (717)846-7764 or c1landis@comcast.net for 
more information.  
 
To God be the Glory! 

 

Attn: Parents of College Students 
We want our college students to know that 
we are thinking of and praying for them 
every day.  So once again, we are sending 
them care packages and cards.  Our col-
lege ministry is requesting emails and ad-
dresses of all members that are in any 
form of higher education.  Please contact 
Ann Morton:  Call: 717-887-3532/Email: 
amorton2@verizon.net 

 
Greetings from the Prayer Shawl Group.   
We are a group of ladies that create shawls and 
blankets that are made from fleece, quilted, 
knitted or crocheted.  These items are made with 
love and prayers and distributed to those with 
any type of need.   
Since the pandemic has hit, we have not been 
meeting but we hope to begin again in October. 
The gatherings are held at the home of Sue 
Sharp, 140 West Fourth Street, Dallastown on 
the first Thursday morning of the month from 

9:30 until 11:00 
a.m.  We also 
meet the third 
Monday from 
6:30 until 8:00 
p.m.  We always 
welcome new 
members. 

Four to six times a year you will see either the 
altar at Bethlehem or the stage at TLC full of 
colorful items.  Each one is blessed by Pastor 
Roger before they are given and have a card 
with them explaining they have been blessed 
and the creatorôs name.  They are presented to 
those having a difficult time in their life, a loss 
of someone special, a new birth, an illness or as 
a way of enriching someoneôs life. Please notify 
me and I will see that you receive one to give. 
There are ways you can help, as indicated be-
fore, we welcome new members to the group at 
any time.  We are also always in need of good 
quality yarn or fabric.  If you are willing to as-
sist in delivering, currently we are doing porch 
drop offs. 
If you would like to join us or have any ques-
tions or concerns please contact the coordinator, 
Sue Sharp at 717-324-6208 or 
ssharp.psu@verizon.net. 
 
ñFor we are Godôs handiwork, created in Christ 

Jesus to do good works, which God prepared in ad-

vance for us to do.ò Ephesians 2:10 

mailto:c1landis@comcast.net
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Life Under the Clock Tower  

 

Library Corner 

Please stop by for a visit and a 
book.  Our library is "open" on 
weekdays and Sunday morn-

ings.   Just turn on the lights and make 
yourself at home.   Men and ladies reading 
circles --- we are doing our best to keep 
the books passed along.  I will be happy to 
pick them up or drop them off at your 
home.  Be sure to check out the new book-
shelf in  the TLC lobby.  It is filled with a 
varied selection of books. 
 
**Also, will you please check your books at home 
for those that may belong to the church library? 

A sincere thank you from Gail 
Gianneschi, who was thrilled to re-
turn home from Boston to a mail box 
filled with Get Well Cards. 

Diversity & Antiracism Learning Group  
Open to all!  Upcoming opportunities: 

 

** Weekly Zoom book group, Sundays at 
1:30, beginning October 11.   
Dear Church: A Love Letter from a Black 
Preacher to the Whitest Denomination in 
the US, by Lenny Duncan.  Hosted by St 
Paulôs UCC    
 
** The next meeting will be Tuesday, Oct. 
20, 1 pm in Old Fellowship Hall.  
Topic is Confronting Biases     
                                                                                                                             
To learn more about this group, or past & 
future activities, contact Kim Piper 717-
873-8150. 


